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In brief  
 
On 13 January 2025 the Cyprus Tax Authorities (“CTA”) issued an announcement informing that, within the first 
semester of 2025, the filing of the (Employer) Return for Withheld Tax & Contributions ("TD7") and the payment 
of withheld Tax and Contributions will begin to be processed through the TFA system.

In detail 

Until the TFA becomes available, the following will apply: 

•	 The filing of the annual TD7 Return up until the tax year 2023 (inclusive), will be made through the TAXISnet 
system.

•	 The monthly payments of withheld Tax and Contributions for the years 2023, 2024 and 2025 will be 
processed through the Tax Portal.  

Following the availability of the TFA, the following will apply: 

•	 The submission of the annual TD7 Return and the payment of the withheld Tax and Contributions will be 
made exclusively through the TFA.

•	 For year 2025 and onwards, the submission of monthly TD7 Returns will be mandatory (in addition to the 
annual TD7 Returns). 

•	 All twelve monthly TD7 Returns for the year 2025 will need to be submitted through the TFA, even for the 
months for which the payment of withheld Tax and Contributions was processed through the Tax Portal.

•	 The Tax Identification Number (TIN) of each employee will be required for the submission of the monthly 
TD7 Return. 

Filing of (Employer) Return for Withheld 
Tax and Contributions (TD7) through the 
TAX FOR ALL (TFA) System
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The takeaway 

The monthly and annual submission of the TD7 Return and the payment of withheld Tax and Contributions 
through the TFA will become mandatory for all employers. 

We will be happy to assist in navigating through the changes, determining how they apply to you and what steps 
you need to take to ensure compliance.

Lets talk 

For a deeper discussion of how this issue might affect your business, please contact:
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The Tax Department will issue Guidelines and host online seminars regarding the TD7 Return submission 
through TFA.

The date of commencement of submission of the TD7 Return and payment of withheld Tax and Contributions 
through the TFA, will be announced by the Tax Department.
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